
Date: 23 February 2022 
 
To:  All Employers  
 
Re: REMINDER – CONSULTATION ON THE NICS PENSION SCHEME 

PROSPECTIVE REMEDY (McCLOUD JUDGMENT) 
  

Purpose: Further to EPN 23/2021, the purpose of this EPN is to remind employers 
that the consultation, on the draft Statutory Rule for the NICS Pension 
Scheme Prospective Remedy (McCloud Judgment) is due to close at 5 
pm on Friday 25 February 2022. 

 
Timing: Immediate 
 
Action:  Employers should: 
 

• read and note the content of the Employee Pension Notice at Annex 
A and the consultation and associated documents published on the 
Civil Service Pension (NI) website at: 
https://www.finance-ni.gov.uk/consultations/consultation-nics-
pension-scheme-prospective-remedy 

 
• note that CSP will arrange for staff covered by the ITAssist and 

ITAssist Confidential Service Desk to receive the Notice at Annex A 
and that the Notice will be added to the Employee Services portal 
and the CSP website at; 
www.finance-ni.gov.uk/civilservicepensions-ni; and, 

 
• ensure that employees not covered by HRConnect, ITAssist or 

ITAssist Confidential Service Desk receive a copy of the Notice. 
 
Civil Service Pensions point of contact 
Please e-mail PLCconsultations@finance-ni.gov.uk with any questions about the 
content of this EPN. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Peter Philip 
Civil Service Pensions Policy, Legislation and Communications 

 
 

 

  

 
EMPLOYER PENSION NOTICE 
 
EPN 04/2022 
 
From:  Pensions Division 
 

Civil Service Pensions 
Waterside House 
75 Duke Street 
Londonderry BT47 6FP 
Tel:   028 7131 9000 
Fax:  028 7131 9234 
Email: cspensions@finance-ni.gov.uk 
Web address:   
www.finance-ni.gov.uk/civilservicepensions-ni 
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Annex A 
 

 

 

 

EMPLOYEE PENSION NOTICE 
 
FROM: CIVIL SERVICE PENSIONS 
 
DATE: 23 FEBRUARY 2022 
 
TO:  ALL STAFF 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
An Employee Pension Notice (EPN), issued on 21 December 2021, provided details 
of the Department of Finance consultation on the draft Statutory Rule for the NICS 
Pension Scheme Prospective Remedy (McCloud Judgment). 
 
This notice is to remind staff that the consultation is due to close at 5 pm on Friday 
25 February 2022. 
 
The Consultation document is published on the Civil Service Pensions website 
alongside the associated Equality Screening and Rural Needs Impact Assessment 
documentation. You can access the relevant information on the website at: 
 
https://www.finance-ni.gov.uk/consultations/consultation-nics-pension-
scheme-prospective-remedy 
 
All comments and views are welcome and can be submitted to the e-mail 
address; PLCconsultations@finance-ni.gov.uk 
 
or alternatively posted to; 

Prospective Remedy Consultation 
CSP Policy, Legislation & Communications Branch 
Department of Finance 
Waterside House 
75 Duke Street 
Derry/Londonderry 
BT47 6FP 

REMINDER TO STAFF – CLOSING DATE FOR CONSULTATION ON THE 
NICS PENSION SCHEME PROSPECTIVE REMEDY REGULATIONS (in 
relation to the McCloud Judgment) 
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